April 5, 2006

Professor Christopher Highly

Director of Undergraduate Studies

Department of English

164 West 17th Avenue

Columbus, OH 43210-1370

Dear Professor Highly,

I am writing to you as in my role as chair of the History of Art curriculum committee, with my concurrence for English 596, “Studies in Literature and the Other Arts.”  The members of my committee reviewed the sample syllabi sent to us, and concluded that they were both not only extremely interesting offerings but, more relevantly, ones properly located within the English Department.  Indeed, the course on Victorian Literature and Art seems like a course that our students might well benefit from, and it certainly has no overlap with anything currently offered in the History of Art department.  Having said that, we were made somewhat uneasy by the rather generic title—“Studies in Literature and the Other Arts”—and the fact that the 596 number will be used for courses whose syllabi we won’t have seen and approved.  Certainly there is the potential here for encroachment into more distinctly art-historical terrain; and, because of that, we ask that any version of this course that is not primarily focused on literature (i.e., where less than half of the course material is literary in nature) be required to seek (again) the concurrence of the appropriate department or departments.

Please let me know if you have any questions, or if I can be of any further assistance.

Sincerely,

Lisa Florman

Associate Professor and Vice Chair

History of Art

688-8192

florman.4@osu.edu

